
 

 

February 1, 2012                        VIA EMAIL 

 

Paul Mercredi, Environmental Assessment Officer 

Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board 

200 Scotia Centre 

P.O. Box #938 

Yellowknife, NWT 

X1A 2N7 

 

Dear Mr. Mercredi, 

 

Re: EA 1011-001, Thor Lake Project, Avalon Rare Metals Inc. – LKDFN IR #4 

I am pleased to provide a response to the Lutsel K’e Dene First Nation Information Request 4 

(5): 

5. To the GNWT. Does it have the capacity to effectively monitor work place 

safety with respect to Radon; and if not, what will the GNWT do to ensure the 

application of the NWT Mine Health and Safety Act [Mine Health and Safety Act: 

Consolidation of Mine Health and Safety Regulations R-125-95, MHSA 2011 with 

respect to radon.  

Although the GNWT does not have direct jurisdiction over the information asked for in the 

request we have contacted the Workers’ Safety and Compensation Commission, who has kindly 

provided us with a response (provided below).  

Please contact myself or Mr. Gavin More (Manager, Environmental Assessment and Monitoring; 

gavin_more@gov.nt.ca; (867) 873-7107) if you any questions.  

Sincerely, 

 

Environmental Assessment Analyst 

Environmental Assessment and Monitoring 

Environment and Natural Resources, GNWT 

loretta_ransom@gov.nt.ca 

Phone #: 867-873-7905 

  

 

mailto:gavin_more@gov.nt.ca


cc. (via email)  

Peter Bengts, Chief Inspector of Mines, WSCC 

 Mike Tollis, Wildlife, Lands and Environment Manager, Lutsel K’e Dene First Nation 

 David Swisher, Vice President Operations, Avalon Rare Metals Inc. 
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